
 
 
Our ref MC6053 
 
Your ref  
 
 
 
Mr Winston Small   
46 Rocky Passage Road 
Redland Bay  Qld  4165 
 
 
Dear Mr Small  
 

Re: Petition about installation of traffic signals at the intersection of  
Cleveland-Redland Bay Road and German Church Road  

 
Thank you for your petition which was tabled in Parliament (petition number 310-04), about 
the installation of traffic signals at the intersection of Cleveland-Redland Bay Road and 
German Church Road, Redland Bay. 
 
The Department of Main Roads has recently completed improvement works at this 
intersection, which included construction of channelisation and widening of the roadway, to 
improve safety.  
 
In addition, Main Roads made a submission on 28 November 2003 to the federal government 
under the Black Spot Program, to obtain funding for further improvements to the intersection.  
This was in the most recent round of funding applications. 
 
The submission included the provision of traffic signals.  Unfortunately, this application was 
not successful as the Benefit Cost Ratio (BCR) was less than two.  Project proposals for Black 
Spot treatment must be able to demonstrate a BCR of at least two. 
 
Main Roads will continue to monitor the performance of this intersection.  Signalisation will 
be programmed when federal funding is available. 
 
I trust this information clarifies the situation.  If you require further information, please 
contact Mr Ross Blinco, Main Roads' Manager (Traffic Operations) at Metropolitan District, 
on 3834 8264.  Mr Blinco will be pleased to assist. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
PAUL LUCAS MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 



 
 
 
Our ref MC6053 
 
Your ref  310-04 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Neil Laurie   
Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
Brisbane  Qld  4000 
 
 
Dear Mr Laurie  
 

Re: Petition No. 380 - Intersection of Cleveland-Redland Bay Road  
and German Church Road 

 
I refer to the petition lodged by Mr John English MP, Member for Redlands, in 
Parliament on 28 April 2004, in relation to the installation of traffic signals at the 
intersection of Cleveland-Redland Bay Road and German Church Road, Redland Bay.  
The head petitioner was Mr Winston Small. 
 
Please find enclosed a copy of my reply to Mr Small for your information.  I have also 
arranged for an electronic copy of the response to be forwarded to your office. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
PAUL LUCAS MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 
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